
September 29, 2007 

 

Dear Colleague: 

 

Enclosed is the summary report of the results for the pilot exercise in the Dietary 

Supplement Quality Assurance (QA) Program.  Included in this report are:  a summary of 

data for all laboratories; the measurement comparability summary for evaluating 

laboratory performance; a summary of individual laboratory performance and 

interlaboratory accuracy and precision; and a summary of the NIST assigned value 

(NAV) vs. your laboratory value for the analytes you measured.  This summary 

information is also displayed on a certificate.  In this exercise, the NIST assigned values 

are the certified or reference values for the study materials and the controls, except for 

Standard Reference Material (SRM) 3278, where values for individual fatty acids will not 

be assigned in the SRM; in this case, NIST performed a single set of analyses for 

comparison with the results reported by study participants.   

 

As program organizers, we have learned quite a bit from this study.  We are hoping to 

make arrangements for an informal workshop at which we can discuss what worked and 

didn’t work in this pilot exercise, exchange information on methodology, etc., but have 

not been able to do so yet.  In the meantime, the QA program will be discussed by Kate 

Rimmer during an NIH ODS session entitled “Complying with GMPs:  Tools for a QA 

Unit” being held at SupplySide West on the afternoon of November 6. 

 

The Dietary Supplement Quality Assurance Program will begin in earnest with the next 

set of samples, which we expect to distribute in February with results due by the end of 

April.  Prior to distribution of samples, you will be provided with a list of samples and 

analytes from which to choose, as you were in the pilot exercise.  Either Kate Rimmer or 

Laura Wood will be contacting you in this regard, and Katrice Lippa will hereafter be 

responsible for data analysis.  Dave Duewer and I will continue to be involved with the 

program, but Kate, Laura, and Katrice will be filling the roles that we filled during the 

pilot exercise.   

 

We appreciate your participation in this pilot exercise.  If you have any questions 

regarding this report, please contact David Duewer at 301-975-3935 or 

david.duewer@nist.gov, or me at 301-975-3121 or katherine.sharpless@nist.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Katherine E. Sharpless, Ph.D. 

Research Chemist 

Analytical Chemistry Division 

Chemical Science and Technology Laboratory 
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